[image: image1.png]



Child Welfare Team Meeting

August 11, 2010
Attending the meeting were:  Judge Cynthia Raccuglia, Vicki Denny, Christina Nanouski, George Casford, Stephanie DeMoss, Heather Dorsey, Beverly Piccatto, Gina Fanning, Sheila Jones and William Pfalzgraf.

1.  On a motion by Judge Raccuglia and second by George Casford, the minutes of the June 30, 2010 meeting were approved.  

2.  Reviewed the child welfare training workshop committee meeting.  We are starting to get the agenda, locations and dates together.  Bill would like to hold another committee meeting soon to get the details worked out and to get the grant application written.  Heather Dorsey provided information on a workshop in the 1st Circuit and a Court Improvement conference she attended in Bethesda, MD in case we needed ideas.
3.  Diane Farrell from North Central Behavioral Health Systems was not available today.  She will be invited to attend a future next meeting.
4.  Gina Fanning from Hope House gave a presentation on the Hope House supervised visitation and supervised exchange program.  At this time, Hope House provides families with supervised visitation services once a week from one to two hours.  Supervised exchanges typically occur as court ordered.  They accept referrals from anyone.  The focus is on keeping all parties safe.  Hope House has locations in Ottawa, Princeton and Morris.
5.  Bill Pfalzgraf reported that the Family Violence Prevention Council has been funded for another fiscal year and that the consolidation of Councils has been put on hold.  However, because no funding has been received, the Council will be staffed by Christie Barnes for the time being.
6. Christina Nanouski reported that change is happening at CASA.  She has resigned as Director and a search for a new Director is ongoing.  LaSalle County, and particularly Board Chairman Jerry Hicks, should be thanked for helping the program out with finances.

7.  The next meeting will be at 12:00 noon on September 22, 2010 in Judge Raccuglia’s jury room.  The program will include North Central Behavioral Health Systems (depending on their availability that day) and more discussion of the workshop. 
